
Honorable Chair Wagner, Vice Chair Girod and Committee Members,

I have given testimony in the House for HB2681

I supplied you with the  recommendations by EAC which also sited the Supreme Court Ruling 
on removing voters who do not vote or update their registration of a 4 year time frame.

Also included in my testimony National Conference of State legislatures recommends requiring 
basic HAVA  requiring State issued ID or the last 4 numbers of Social Security number

I sited A new Rasmussen Poll from a national telephone and online survey finds that 75% of 
Likely U.S. Voters believe voters should be required to show photo identification such as a 
driver’s license before being allowed to vote. Only 21% are opposed to such a requirement. It is 
seldom that we find this much agreement by the whole of American people.

Today I want to talk about Secretary of State Shemia Fegan’s comments at City Club online 
meeting regarding Oregonians trust in the voting process. She had Professor from Reed 
College whom she commissioned to due a study. That study is here: https://www.oregon.gov/
newsroom/Pages/NewsDetail.aspx?newsid=54569

The Secretary asked if it was Mis or Dis information that caused the disparity in trust?  
The professor said that it was Distrust first and that was fed by the other information.

Also former Election Director, Steve Trout’s letter to both SOS candidates last election cycle 
brought Oregon’s election security system vulnerability into question. I will also submit as 
additional testimony siting these concerns. 

What is the solution?  
Is it to Suppress the Conservatives through Social Media platforms, aided by the media as we 
have seen from news in California. Which I gathered from comments or Bev Clarno’s security 
symposium through the Facebook representative who spoke in 2020? 

Conservatives are seeing their statements, views on actual election objections put out of view 
on multiple platforms. Where is the freedom of speech? People are in jeopardy of having your 
account dismissed for saying the word ‘voter or election fraud’ This suppression feeds distrust.
In fact so much so that many new platforms are coming on line the last few months.
 
Generaly Flynn and Col Phil Waldron’s comments on 2021 election problems. There are many 
witnesses to evidence on fraud in this video. They are very creditable. Conservatives do not 
consider them frivolous, disinformation or misinformation. Over 100 million people have watched 
these videos. As soon as I posted this video on my Facebook page it was shadow banned, 
suppressed and called fake by facebook.

The Solution is to unite behind good practices of election law. We should trust in the security of 
a good system and the great law that supports it.

Voter List Maintenance is the Hallmark of election integrity.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qFRxarTo0j4
https://www.oregon.gov/newsroom/Pages/NewsDetail.aspx?newsid=54569
https://www.judicialwatch.org/press-releases/ca-state-officials-big-tech/
https://lindelltv.com/


If qualified citizens voters can be diluted by the votes from a fake electorate then their vote has 
been suppressed. It is possible to register to vote without any ID in Oregon. I covered this in my 
previous remarks in the House testimony on this bill. That opens the door to suppression of 
qualified voters. We must clean our voter rolls. People move on average every 4 years. So 
allowing non voters to sit on the voter rolls without any updates invites bloated voter rolls.

Judicial Watch and Public Interest Legal Foundation have sued states and won over poor list 
maintenance. If you pass this bill our voter rolls will be come inaccurate and bloated. It will be 
ripe for mistrust and worse…fraud.

Passing HB2681A is a Bg Red Flag on Poor Election Practices.

Best Regards,
Janice Dysinger
Oregonians for Fair Elections


